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12/11/02

The Secretary

Senate Economics Committee

Suite SG.64

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Senators, 

Re: Inquiry into the Trade Practices Amendment (Liability for Recreational Services) Bill 2002

On behalf of the Australian Horse Industry Council (AHIC) I would like to thank the Economics Committee for their excellent Review of Public Liability and Professional Indemnity Insurance.  In particular the AHIC welcomes the findings of the Committee in respect to the Trade Practices Amendment (Liability for Recreational Services) Bill 2002.  

Before specifically commenting on the Bill I wish to inform the Committee that this submission is made without having consulted widely with members of the AHIC and the broader horse industry.  The reason for this is that the AHIC does not have paid staff and the obligations of various directors, and in particular myself at this time of the year, are such that there was inadequate time to undertake a broad consultative process.  I also wish to state that the comments are made without the benefit of consulting with legal experts.  Notwithstanding, in consideration of the extensive consultation with the horse industry that has been undertaken by the AHIC in relation to the public liability insurance crisis throughout 2002, I believe that the comments are reflective of the views of the greater part of the horse industry.  

The Bill as tabled would I believe lead to an unreasonable impact on the rights of individuals. The reasons for this opinion are detailed in Bills Digest No. 12 2002-03 pp. 4-7.  To correct some of the deficiencies of the Bill, as tabled, the AHIC supports Recommendation One of the Economics Committee Review of Public Liability and Professional Indemnity Insurance as follows. 

Recommendation 1 (paragraph 3.73)

The Committee recommends that the Trade Practices Amendment (Liability for Recreational Services) Bill 2002 proceed through Parliament to facilitate free and open debate and to be subject to close scrutiny.

Further, that the Government consider:

· amending proposed section 68B of the TPA Bill to make it clear that protection from liability does not apply to those service providers who are found to have been grossly negligent;

· establishing a national accreditation program for providers of recreational services—accreditation to be subject to a recreational service provider complying with specified risk management procedures and standards; and

· amending section 68B to provide that protection from civil litigation is conditional on the recreational service provider being accredited.

The implementation of the items for consideration, detailed in Recommendation One above, will be a substantial undertaking.  The AHIC, with the assistance of Federal funding and input from the Australian National Training Authority, has undertaken a project that will support the implementation of these items including a national accreditation scheme.  The project is already well advanced although some of the specific project details are yet to be finalised.  

The establishment of a national accreditation scheme for recreational services is a major undertaking.  It is anticipated that the drivers to encourage participation in the scheme will be access to public liability insurance for accredited groups and businesses.  The amendment of section 68B to make protection from civil litigation conditional on the recreational service provider being accredited will also act as powerful driver.  

In attempting to establish a national accreditation scheme the AHIC is very mindful of imposing undue administrative burdens on small business.  At the same time ensuring that the scheme is relevant and obliges providers to operate in a safe manner and in a way such that compliance can be measured, will undoubtedly involve extra costs. Additionally the initial costs of becoming accredited, including training for staff and management in new operating systems, will be a cost burden.  As well as costs to individual businesses the costs of running an accreditation program will need to be met.  In the long run the scheme should be self-funding however in the early stages external funding will be required.  

While it is not unreasonable to expect users to pay the AHIC believes that funding from Federal and State governments should be made available to subsidise some of the costs detailed above.  The provision of $250,000 from the Department of Small Business and Tourism has already provided an excellent start addressing the public liability insurance crisis in the horse industry.  Realistically however the scope of the undertaking is such that further funding will be required.  If, as suggested by the Federal Government, the horse industry accreditation scheme is to be model for other industries the success of the project will have an impact in industries other than the horse industry.  

Further to governments providing financial assistance to establish a national accreditation scheme I hope that State and Federal governments continue to work towards creating uniformity in the approach to solutions to the public liability insurance crisis.  While progress is being achieved in this regard there is still a variety of solutions between states.  I urge the Senate Committee to strongly recommend that there is a stronger drive towards uniform solutions.  Hopefully the AHIC and Australian horse industry will be able to implement a solution that highlights the benefits of a national approach.  

In closing thank-you to the Committee for the work undertaken.  

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Paul O’Callaghan

President, AHIC

Australian Horse Industry Council Inc	ACN  080 921 660


Honorary Secretary  -  Mr Rex Walker


“Black Rose” Stud   Queensland  PH:(07) 5462 4523
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